

Minutes of October Meeting

1st October at Long Can Hall

Attendees: Martin Dower (MD), Scott Robert (SR), Vicky Lowcock (VL), Becky Lloyd (BL), John Taylor (JT), Jennie Rolls (JR)

Guests: Stella Dower (MD), Jelena McDowell (JM), Melanie Bell (MB), Jacqui George (JG), Wilf George (WG) plus one resident who didn't wish their name to be published.

Apologies: Sean Kelly (SK)

AGENDA

- We approved and published the minutes for [September](#).
- We look 90 minutes to deal with objections to the planned Xmas tree location (notes taken separately but under embargo due to lack of permission to use a residents name). The notes will have to be re-worked.
- Residents issues list was reviewed and all items will tasked out (see below)
- The [Bathhouse plan](#) is now published on FB. Questions and comments will be tabled for the next meeting.
- Halloween Planning: BL, VL, JR & SD started the planning of events, more details will come following an interim meeting planned for Tue 8th October.
- Some items were pushed to the next meeting.

The meeting was dominated by the presentation and discussion of the issues raised surrounding the location of the Xmas tree so most other business got pushed.

Minutes by MD, meeting started 7:00pm and closed at 10:00pm. Next meeting is Tues 5th of November.

Residents Issue List

Each issue is discussed in brief and allocated to a committee member to work through to a solution. Some are and quick and some will take time.

- Loose paving stones on paths (JT) To pick up with Meadfleet or DWH to ensure the paths that criss-cross the village are promptly maintained in a safe manner. PROGRESS: None
- Horses & riders in the park (SR). With no formal restriction in place, will look at signage and regulation, especially horse pooping on paths and grounds. PROGRESS: SR has advised (via Hazel) the local horse stables at top of Gibb Lane who were identified as the offenders, no further reports have been received.

- Weed clearance on public pathways, kerbs and roads (JT) Is this for the council to do, or is it a Meadfleet issue? PROGRESS: None
- Bus services (MD). PROGRESS: Our MP has got involved a distributed a survey to wider village engagement.
- Car Parking (JR) Going to explore what the law says and what the council recommends regarding a) Parking on pavements, b) Access by larger vehicles including buses and utilities. PROGRESS: Due to be raised at the next Warley Ward meeting in December.
- Do we get our roads swept? (VL) PROGRESS: Due to be raised at the next Warley Ward meeting.
- Street lighting not working from Yew Tree to Long Can Hall Note (MD). PROGRESS: this was supposed to be fixed on or about the 1st of October. MD to check and chase up if not completed.
- NEW: Trim bushes around Postbox to a) improve car sightlines, and b) clear enough so we can see the FHV stone sign on the back of the wall. Allocated to JT.
- NEW: Bramling Court tidy up and look at parking on the fenced-off area. Allocated to SR/MD
- NEW: Repaint lampposts of Maltings Road. Allocated to MD/SR to take photos and raise at the next Warley Ward meeting

Discussion
